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qualified to review the substantive 
content of the products and services. 

• Program Performance Measure #2: 
The percentage of Special Education 
Technical Assistance and Dissemination 
products and services deemed by an 
independent review panel of qualified 
experts to be of high relevance to 
educational and early intervention 
policy or practice. 

• Program Performance Measure #3: 
The percentage of all Special Education 
Technical Assistance and Dissemination 
products and services deemed by an 
independent review panel of qualified 
experts to be useful in improving 
educational or early intervention policy 
or practice. 

• Program Performance Measure #4: 
The cost efficiency of the Technical 
Assistance and Dissemination Program 
includes the percentage of milestones 
achieved in the current annual 
performance report period and the 
percentage of funds spent during the 
current fiscal year. 

• Long-term Program Performance 
Measure: The percentage of States 
receiving Special Education Technical 
Assistance and Dissemination services 
regarding scientifically or evidence- 
based practices for infants, toddlers, 
children, and youth with disabilities 
that successfully promote the 
implementation of those practices in 
school districts and service agencies. 

The measures apply to projects 
funded under this competition, and 
grantees are required to submit data on 
these measures as directed by OSEP. 

Grantees will be required to report 
information on their project’s 
performance in annual and final 
performance reports to the Department 
(34 CFR 75.590). 

The Department will also closely 
monitor the extent to which the 
products and services provided by the 
Center meet needs identified by 
stakeholders and may require the Center 
to report on such alignment in their 
annual and final performance reports. 

6. Continuation Awards: In making a 
continuation award under 34 CFR 
75.253, the Secretary considers, among 
other things: Whether a grantee has 
made substantial progress in achieving 
the goals and objectives of the project; 
whether the grantee has expended funds 
in a manner that is consistent with its 
approved application and budget; and, 
if the Secretary has established 
performance measurement 
requirements, the performance targets in 
the grantee’s approved application. 

In making a continuation award, the 
Secretary also considers whether the 
grantee is operating in compliance with 
the assurances in its approved 

application, including those applicable 
to Federal civil rights laws that prohibit 
discrimination in programs or activities 
receiving Federal financial assistance 
from the Department (34 CFR 100.4, 
104.5, 106.4, 108.8, and 110.23). 

VII. Other Information 

Accessible Format: Individuals with 
disabilities can obtain this document 
and a copy of the application package in 
an accessible format (e.g., braille, large 
print, audiotape, or compact disc) by 
contacting the Management Support 
Services Team, U.S. Department of 
Education, 400 Maryland Avenue SW, 
Room 5081A, Potomac Center Plaza, 
Washington, DC 20202–5076. 
Telephone: (202) 245–7363. If you use a 
TDD or a TTY, call the FRS, toll free, at 
1–800–877–8339. 

Electronic Access to This Document: 
The official version of this document is 
the document published in the Federal 
Register. You may access the official 
edition of the Federal Register and the 
Code of Federal Regulations at 
www.govinfo.gov. At this site you can 
view this document, as well as all other 
documents of this Department 
published in the Federal Register, in 
text or Portable Document Format 
(PDF). To use PDF you must have 
Adobe Acrobat Reader, which is 
available free at the site. 

You may also access documents of the 
Department published in the Federal 
Register by using the article search 
feature at www.federalregister.gov. 
Specifically, through the advanced 
search feature at this site, you can limit 
your search to documents published by 
the Department. 

Dated: August 6, 2019. 
Laurie VanderPloeg, 
Director, Office of Special Education 
Programs. 
[FR Doc. 2019–17059 Filed 8–6–19; 4:15 pm] 

BILLING CODE 4000–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Fusion Energy Sciences Advisory 
Committee 

AGENCY: Office of Science, Department 
of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice of renewal. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, and in 
accordance with Title 41 of the Code of 
Federal Regulations, and following 
consultation with the Committee 
Management Secretariat, General 
Services Administration, notice is 
hereby given that the Fusion Energy 

Sciences Advisory Committee has been 
renewed for a two-year period. 

The Committee will provide advice to 
the Office of Science (DOE), on long- 
range plans, priorities, and strategies for 
advancing plasma science, fusion 
science and fusion technology—the 
knowledge base needed for an 
economically and environmentally 
attractive fusion energy source. The 
Secretary of Energy has determined that 
the renewal of the Fusion Energy 
Sciences Advisory Committee is 
essential to the conduct of the 
Department’s business and in the public 
interest in connection with the 
performance of duties imposed upon the 
Department of Energy by law. The 
Committee will continue to operate in 
accordance with the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, the 
Department of Energy Organization Act 
(Pub. L. 95–91), the General Services 
Administration Final Rule on Federal 
Advisory Committee Management, and 
other directives and instruction issued 
in the implementation of those Acts. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Samuel J. Barish at (301) 903–2917 or 
email: sam.barish@science.doe.gov. 

Signed in Washington, DC on August 2, 
2019. 
Rachael J. Beitler, 
Acting Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2019–16990 Filed 8–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Notice of Request for Information (RFI) 
on Planning and Operation Models and 
Data Analytics for Solar Grid 
Integration 

AGENCY: Solar Energy Technologies 
Office, Office of Energy Efficiency and 
Renewable Energy, Department of 
Energy. 
ACTION: Request for information. 

SUMMARY: The U.S. Department of 
Energy Solar Energy Technologies 
Office (SETO) is issuing this request for 
information (RFI) to solicit feedback 
from industry, academia, research 
laboratories, government agencies, and 
other stakeholders. This RFI will inform 
SETO’s strategic planning on research 
related to the integration of distributed 
solar energy resources. Specifically, this 
RFI will inform strategies relating to the 
modeling, monitoring, predicting, and 
controlling of solar photovoltaic (PV) 
systems. As the penetration of solar PV 
on the grid grows, these strategies will 
become more important as grid 
operators consider how solar adoption 
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impacts grid planning and operations 
technologies. 
DATES: Responses to the RFI must be 
received no later than 12 p.m. (ET) on 
August 30, 2019. 
ADDRESSES: Interested parties are to 
submit comments electronically to 
SETO.RFI.SI@ee.doe.gov. Responses to 
this RFI must be submitted 
electronically and provided as 
attachments to an email. It is 
recommended that attachments with file 
sizes exceeding 25MB be compressed 
(i.e., zipped) to ensure message delivery. 
Responses must be provided as a 
Microsoft Word (.docx) attachment to 
the email and have 12 point font and 1 
inch margins. Only electronic responses 
will be accepted. 

Please identify answers by responding 
to a specific question or topic if 
applicable. Respondents may answer as 
many or as few questions as desired at 
their discretion. The complete RFI 
document DE–FOA–0002157 is located 
at https://eere-exchange.energy.gov/. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Questions may be addressed to Mr. 
Kemal Celik, (510) 316–6513 or 
SETO.RFI.SI@ee.doe.gov. Further 
instructions can be found in the RFI 
document DE–FOA–0002157 posted on 
EERE Exchange. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: SETO is 
seeking feedback from industry, 
academia, research laboratories, 
government agencies, and other 
stakeholders. The main focus is 
enabling high penetration of distributed 
behind-the-meter (BTM) and small-scale 
solar generation and decrease its 
curtailment through better data 
acquisition and its numerical analysis. 
Responders are welcome to answer all 
or subsets of the questions. The RFI DE– 
FOA–0002157 is available at: https://
eere-exchange.energy.gov/. 

Confidential Business Information 
Pursuant to 10 CFR 1004.11, any 

person submitting information that he 
or she believes to be confidential and 
exempt by law from public disclosure 
should submit via email two well 
marked copies: One copy of the 
document marked ‘‘confidential’’ 
including all the information believed to 
be confidential, and one copy of the 
document marked ‘‘non-confidential’’ 
with the information believed to be 
confidential deleted. DOE will make its 
own determination about the 
confidential status of the information 
and treat it according to its 
determination. 

Factors of interest to DOE when 
evaluating requests to treat submitted 
information as confidential include: (1) 

A description of the items, (2) whether 
and why such items are customarily 
treated as confidential within the 
industry, (3) whether the information is 
generally known by or available from 
other sources, (4) whether the 
information has previously been made 
available to others without obligation 
concerning its confidentiality, (5) an 
explanation of the competitive injury to 
the submitting person that would result 
from public disclosure, (6) when such 
information might lose its confidential 
character due to the passage of time, and 
(7) why disclosure of the information 
would be contrary to the public interest. 

Signed in Washington, DC on August 1, 
2019. 
Charles Gay, 
Director, Solar Energy Technologies Office. 
[FR Doc. 2019–16998 Filed 8–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket Nos. CP19–491–000, PF17–10–000] 

National Fuel Gas Supply Corporation; 
Notice of Application 

Take notice that on July 18, 2019, 
National Fuel Gas Supply Corporation 
(National Fuel), 6363 Main Street, 
Williamsville, New York 14221, filed an 
application in Docket No. CP19–491– 
000 pursuant to Sections 7(b) and 7(c) 
of the Natural Gas Act and Part 157 of 
the Commission’s Regulations, for a 
Certificate of Public Convenience and 
Necessity to construct and operate its 
FM100 Project. The FM100 Project 
would modernize a portion of National 
Fuel’s existing pipeline system and 
create 330,000 dekatherms per day of 
additional transportation capacity, all as 
more fully described in the application 
which is on file with the Commission 
and open to public inspection. The 
filing may also be viewed on the web at 
http://www.ferc.gov using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link. Enter the docket 
number excluding the last three digits in 
the docket number field to access the 
document. For assistance, contact FERC 
at FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov or call 
toll-free, (866) 208–3676 or TTY, (202) 
502–8659. 

Specifically, National Fuel seeks 
authorization for the: (1) Construction of 
about 29.5 miles of new 20-inch- 
diameter pipeline (Line YM58) in 
McKean and Potter Counties, 
Pennsylvania; (2) construction of about 
1.4 miles of 24-inch-diameter pipeline 
loop (Line YM224 Loop) in Potter 

County, Pennsylvania; (3) construction 
of about 0.4 miles of 12-inch-diameter 
pipeline (Line KL Extension) in McKean 
County, Pennsylvania; (4) construction 
of the new Marvindale Compressor 
Station (up to 15,165 horsepower) in 
McKean County, Pennsylvania; (5) 
construction of the new Tamarack 
Compressor Station (up to 22,220 hp) in 
Clinton County, Pennsylvania; (6) 
modification of the existing Leidy M&R 
Station in Leidy Township, Clinton 
County, Pennsylvania; (7) abandonment 
in place of about 44.9 miles of 12-inch- 
diameter pipeline (Line FM100) and 
appurtenances in Clearfield, Elk, 
Cameron and Potter Counties, 
Pennsylvania; (8) abandonment by 
removal of the existing Costello 
Compression Station in Potter County, 
Pennsylvania; (9) abandonment by 
removal of the existing Station WHP– 
MS–4317X in Potter County, 
Pennsylvania; (10) construction of the 
Marvindale Interconnect in McKean 
County, Pennsylvania; (11) construction 
of the Carpenter Hollow over- 
pressurization protection station in 
Potter County, Pennsylvania; and (12) 
construction of associated facilities, 
such as mainline valves and other 
appurtenant facilities. The estimated 
cost of the Project is $279 million. 

The additional transportation capacity 
created by the FM100 Project is fully 
subscribed to Transcontinental Gas 
Pipeline Company, LLC (Transco) under 
a proposed capacity lease which would 
provide gas supply from production 
areas of Pennsylvania to Transco’s Leidy 
South Project. Transco will be filing a 
companion application for its Leidy 
South Project. 

Any questions regarding this 
application should be directed to Jeffrey 
Same, Attorney for National Fuel, 6363 
Main Street, Williamsville, New York 
14221, by telephone at (716) 857–7507, 
by fax at (716) 857–7206, or by emailing 
samej@natfuel.com; or Meghan 
Corcoran, Senior Attorney, National 
Fuel Gas Supply Corporation, 6363 
Main Street, Williamsville, New York 
14221–5887, by telephone at (716) 857– 
7064, by fax at (716) 857–7206, or by 
email at corcoranm@natfuel.com. 

Pursuant to section 157.9 of the 
Commission’s rules, 18 CFR 157.9, 
within 90 days of this Notice the 
Commission staff will either: Complete 
its environmental assessment (EA) and 
place it into the Commission’s public 
record (eLibrary) for this proceeding, or 
issue a Notice of Schedule for 
Environmental Review. If a Notice of 
Schedule for Environmental Review is 
issued, it will indicate, among other 
milestones, the anticipated date for the 
Commission staff’s issuance of the final 
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